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Re: Public Law 2025, Chapter 172, An Act to Protect Groundwater and Surface Waters from 

Perfluoroalkyl and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances (PFAS) from Landfill Leachate 
 
Dear Solid Waste Landfill Facility Owner: 
 
Public Law 2025, Chapter 172, effective September 24, 2025, establishes, in part, a requirement 
for solid waste landfills that collect and manage leachate to incorporate the testing of leachate for 
PFAS into a Department-approved water quality monitoring plan with the results provided to the 
Department as part of each landfill’s annual report.  Your landfill facility has been identified as 
one subject to this law.  The Department anticipates that the frequency of testing will vary based 
on landfill-specific considerations and may be modified over time, with Department approval, 
based on an ongoing evaluation of results.  Please know that results of leachate testing are 
required to be posted on the Department’s website. 
 
Public Law 2025, Chapter 172 also specifies that the owner of a property abutting a solid waste 
landfill that collects and manages leachate may submit a written request to the Department for 
the one-time sampling and analysis for PFAS of their private drinking water supply well to be 
conducted by the solid waste landfill.  Please see the attached for the definition of abutter and 
please send any requests or inquiries that you may receive to your Department project manager.  
For any requests, the Department will verify that the request conforms to the provisions of the 
law and, if so, will subsequently submit a formal request to the solid waste landfill for PFAS 
sampling and analysis to be conducted at an agreed-upon schedule.  Additional sampling and 
analysis may be required by the Department if the results indicate potential contamination from 
the solid waste landfill. 
 
The Department will be reaching out to you soon to schedule a meeting with you and your 
technical consultant to discuss the new law as well as the specific provisions of your water 
quality monitoring plan with the expectation that testing commence during 2026.  In the 
meantime, please feel free to contact me via telephone at 207-XXX-XXXX, or via email at 
XXX@maine.gov if you have any specific questions or concerns. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Attachment: Public Law 2025, Chapter 172

https://legislature.maine.gov/ros/LawsOfMaine/breeze/Law/getDocById/?docId=118728
mailto:XXX@maine.gov


 



 


